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Dr. And Mrs. Balcomb's Visit To Bonnie Scotland Over The Mother's Day Weekend 

 

Read a testimony from our sister Maryann about the recent visit to Scotland from our Regional Leader 

couple. 

 

'We are very blessed to have had our national and regional leader couple, Dr. and Mrs. Balcomb visiting 

Scotland over a good few days. 

 

I recommend getting a map out because when I say Scotland, I mean most of it! It really was quite a 

journey! 

 

  
 

The itinerary included Sunday service, but also visiting members. This took their travels from Dumfries 

to the Central Belt, up the East coast to Buckie and finally to Inverness airport. 

 

As one member shared: 

 

"It was a really special time for all of us to have them around. When they arrived at our place I was 

squeaking with happiness like a mouse, and I completely forgot about their position and embraced them 



 

 

both at the door as they entered our house." 

 

 
 

There was also a lot of joy at our Sunday service. The service theme was "Rejoice!", and it certainly fit 

well with our Mother's Day celebrations. Dr. Balcomb reminded us that True Mother said that "Mum" is 

the "the most loved, appreciated, and precious word in human history". Thank you to all the Mothers! 

 

  
 

He also emphasised how Heavenly Parent sees us and wants us to see each other. We felt this during our 

fellowship together over a very tasty pot luck lunch! 

 

We could also connect to the Balcombs' recent experience in Korea. With members receiving the New 

Special Holy Salt from True Mother, and an invite to be there at the entrance ceremony of the Cheon Won 

Gung (Holy Temple) next year! 

 

Thank you, Dr. and Mrs. Balcomb for visiting us and please come back soon!" 

 

-Maryann 

 

  
 


